From: Barry Sparkes [mailto:brsparkes@telus.net] 
Sent: Friday, May 15, 2020 10:37 AM
To: 'Barry R'; 'Brian Mc'; 'Brian R'; 'Dale W'; 'Dave E'; 'David L'; 'Don T'; 'Doug P'; 'Doug S'; 'Greg D'; 'Harry H'; 'Jamal Y'; 'James W'; 'Jan S'; 'Jodie W'; 'Joy C'; 'Leanne R'; 'Lee R'; 'Mark T'; 'Mark T'; 'Michael R'; 'Mike W'; 'Neil V'; 'Rachel R'; 'Ralph L'; 'Randy M'; 'Shawn K'; 'Sheila B'; 'Stephen C'; 'Tessa B'; 'Troy de'; 'Vojto S'; 'William L'
Cc: 'Wayne Anderson'; 'Linda Murray'
Subject: Rotary Connecting - May 14th

Good morning folks,

Welcome to the May 14th edition of the Rotary Club of Lantzville Connection.

Nice to “see” so many club members (up to 22 at one point) joining our “Zoom” meeting earlier today – and great to hear that everyone is hanging in there.

Plus two ‘visiting Rotarians’:  AG Wayne (Rotary Club of Nanaimo) and Linda Murray (former member of our Club, now with the Rotary Club of Victoria).

And three “guests” – Chris Beaton from the Nanaimo Aboriginal Centre, Catherine (visiting Exchange Student from Taiwan) and Igor (visiting Exchange Student from Poland)

Merci beaucoup to Joy for producing The Lance with a good summary of the two presentations given– attached for your reading pleasure.

Unfortunately, we couldn’t solve Igor’s [Mute] problem, so I’ll invite him to another meeting, soon.

From PE Mark:

· His on-line coffee/info session on Wednesday wasn’t a great success.  Despite several indications of interest, no one actually joined him.  (Might have been the coffee, or lack thereof).  He will try again in the next couple of weeks.  Thanks to Troy and Rachel for helping out.

· From a ‘show of hands’, there was sufficient interest in a “ROTARY ROSTER 2020-2021” (that small white booklet with Rotarian contact info), that we will join the other Clubs in updating it and ordering sufficient copies for everyone.

· Next Community Breakfast the 7-10 Club will be Saturday, May 23rd.  We’ll probably add coffee to the PB&J sandwich, fruit, juice and energy bar menu.  Mark will be asking for a few (3 or 4) next week.

· Sufficient interest was expressed by the members to look into our Club running the annual Lantzville Food Drive in December.  Mark will talk to Emanuel Lint, who has run it the last few years, and learn more about what it would entail.

Next week:

· I’ve asked Derek Snowden, the Principal at Seaview Elementary School in Lantzville, to talk to us about what’s happening at the school, and

· I’ve asked some of our members participating in the District On-line Training this weekend to provide a few gems from what they learned.

As an alternate exercise regime for those who were unable to keep up with Rachel’s Pilates class a couple of weekends ago, I offer this simple routine:

· Begin by standing on a comfortable surface, where you have plenty of room on each side. 
· With a 5-lb potato bag in each hand, extend your arm straight out from your sides and hold them there as long as you can. Try to reach a full minute and relax. 
· Each day you'll find that you can hold this position for just a bit longer. 
· After a couple of weeks, move up to 10-lb potato bags. Then try 50-lb potato bags and eventually try to get to where you can lift a 100-lb potato bag in each hand and hold your arms straight for more than a full minute. (I'm now at this level). True!  It’s amazing what you can achieve with regular exercise!
· After you feel confident at that level, put a potato in each bag.

Stay healthy and I hope to ‘see’ you all next Thursday,

Barry
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“Rotary:  Making a Difference”

May 14, 2020 - Month Theme is 
Youth Service 

IN THE LANCE THIS WEEK
Chris Beaton – Nanaimo Aboriginal Centre

Catherine Chen

UPCOMING EVENTS

May 16th – District Training via ZOOM 

May 23rd  - 7-10 Breakfast 

VISITORS

We had 27 + attendees for our Zoom meeting. In addition to Rotarians Wayne Anderson and Linda Murray, Catherine Chen, Igor Kowalski, Chris Beaton and baby Charlotte were with us.    


BIRTHDAYS & ANNIVERSARIES

~None~

	ROTARY CLUB OF LANTZVILLE

MISSION STATEMENT

Joining in fellowship to support growth and development in education and health for those less fortunate in our local and international communities.


PRESIDENT – BARRY SPARKES
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Zoom administrator, Don Tamelin welcomed each of us and then turned the meeting over to President Barry. According to a recently completed District 5020 survey, clubs are reporting an increase in attendance with zoom.

President Barry duly noted that May 14th is both National Buttermilk Biscuit Day and National Decency Day. 

CLUB NOTES
President elect Mark Taylor talked about the club roster. Consensus was that most members preferred the printed version. ADG Wayne Anderson says an electronic version for District 5020 is in the works. 

Mark is going to explore our club taking a bigger role with the Lantzville Christmas food drive. 

Dale asked that we support our Golf tournament sponsors, perhaps say thank-you from the Rotary Club of Lantzville.  
CATHERINE CHEN

Catherine is a 2019-2020 youth exchange student from Taiwan. She shared with us a short video show casing her many actives – walking in the forest, watering in the green house, visiting the beach, baking, playing games-music and with the cat. She will be returning home in the middle of July. 

Chris Beaton

Nanaimo Aboriginal Centre executive director, Chris Beaton spoke about the numerous changes that have occurred in their organization over the past 8 weeks. 

Travel came to a halt in March with the cancellation of planned trips for young people to New Mexico and Kamloops. Tribal Journeys 2020 will not happen. This is a significant loss for the participants, the indigenous communities and for Nanaimo. 

Most programmes at NAC are ongoing with the near 30 staff members working from home. This means lots of zoom meetings and much time spent on new protocols and policies. Where possible, educational programmes are being delivered on-line. This presents new challenges because not everyone is technically savvy. Prompt receipt of emergency funding from the Government of Canada facilitated the purchase of 30 new lap tops. NAC have applied for funding for 10 summer student workers. In the planning stage is a mobile youth services programme. 

Food security has become a significant issue. NAC has partnered with Nanaimo Youth Services to provide weekly 25 food hampers and with Nanaimo Food Share and Telus to provide 175 Good Food boxes every Thursday. In addition to food security, everyone is concerned about mental health issues. 

Barry thanked Chris for his presentation and for all the good work done in the community by NAC. 
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The Nanaimo Aboriginal Centre logo represents a child in the middle of circles of support. Those circles represent family, community and culture.
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